PREFACE

This book contains the proceedings of the Anglo-Dutch wood anatomy meeting organized by the Materials Section of the Royal Microscopical Society at Oxford and Kew from 5th to 8th April 1976. In fact, it contains more than just the written record of the papers delivered during the meeting. The largely original studies of most authors have been presented here as comprehensive publications which contain much more information than could have been conveyed during the lectures.

The wood anatomists contributing to this issue represent a diversity of specializations, this would seem to justify the somewhat pretentious title: 'Wood Structure in Biological and Technological Research'. It is hoped that this book will help to bridge the gap between students of wood structure who approach wood from a technological, sylvicultural or purely botanical standpoint. The increased understanding and the stimulation which resulted from the discussions between representatives of various disciplines was a most encouraging feature of the meeting.

The papers in this book are so arranged that those of related fields are close together. However, several papers escape any attempt of classification, because they either bridge gaps between different fields of specialization or deal with structures which are biologically and technologically equally important. Special mention should be made of Dr. C. R. Metcalfe's contribution on the history of the Jodrell Laboratory, the centenary of which was celebrated on May 6th 1976. The Jodrell Laboratory has played, and still plays, an outstandingly important part in the whole field of plant anatomy, including wood anatomy, so that a biohistorical paper revealing the important events within and around its walls has its rightful place in these proceedings.

The editors wish to record their appreciation to the staff of the Leiden University Press and to the editorial board of the Leiden Botanical Series for their support in publishing these proceedings. Dr. J. van Brummelen's (Rijksherbarium) advice and considerable help in the final editing merits special acknowledgement.

The editors are also grateful to Miss M. van Zoelen for doing much of the typing, and to Mr. E. Vijsma for improving and arranging many of the illustrations.

P. Baas, Leiden
A. J. Bolton, Bangor
D. M. Catling, London.